
From: Kevin Bryant <kevin@kevinbryant.com>
To: Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 5/8/2017 3:35:13 PM
Subject: Re: Meeting with Mulvaney

for all or just me?
 

sent from my iPad
Kevin Bryant
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor
104.A North Avenue
Anderson, South Carolina 29625
kevinbryant.com

On May 8, 2017, at 3:20 PM, Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:
 

Hey,
 
Mulvaney’s office requires the following information for your meeting in Washington next week…
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Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
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